From: Ebony Jones [mailto:ebjones@chipublib.org] 
Sent: Tuesday, June 27, 2017 3:27 PM
To: Berlin, Steve
Cc: Saenz, Andrea
Subject: RE: Official City Travel Disclosure June 2017 - Andrea Saenz

Hi Steve,

This is disclosure of official City business travel for Andrea Sáenz. Earlier this month, Ms. Sáenz traveled to Philadelphia, PA to deliver the keynote address at the Free Library of Philadelphia All Staff Day on June 8, 2017. Similar to the Chicago Public Library’s All Staff Institute Day (ASID), the Free Library of Philadelphia organizes an annual day of professional development, training, and workshops that focus on team building and skill development. Ms. Sáenz was invited to deliver the morning keynote address to talk about CPL’s experience in strategy and organizational development in support of the Library’s innovative programs and services. Ms. Sáenz’s expenses were covered by the Free Library of Philadelphia, and there was no cost to the City.

Also in June, Ms. Sáenz represented the Chicago Public Library at the Next Library Conference in Aarhus, Denmark June 9th thru June 14th, 2017. The Next Library Conference is an international gathering of forward-thinking library professionals, innovators and decision-makers that are making changes that support learning and the continuously evolving nature of the public library in the 21st century. Ms. Sáenz facilitated two sessions during the conference and spent time working with Aarhus Public Library staff to shape the collaboration supported by a 2016-2018 Gates Foundation grant allowing CPL to innovate further in the areas of education and economic empowerment. As a presenter, conference registration fees were waived for Ms. Sáenz, remaining expenses were paid directly by the Chicago Public Library Foundation, and there was no cost to the City.

Best, Ebony

Ebony Jones | Assistant to First Deputy Commissioner 
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